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Save the date!
Our first general meeting of this
academic year will be at 1 p.m. Sept. 23
and will feature state Rep. Graig Meyer.
Unfortunately, we’ll meet virtually; it’s
still too risky to hold an in-person
gathering.
Meyer, our speaker, is serving his fifth
term in the North Carolina General
Assembly. As a trained social worker,
Rep. Meyer says he approaches
legislation with an eye toward
protecting those who are marginalized,
vulnerable and oppressed.
We hope you’ll join us for his
presentation. Information for
registration will be sent out mid-
September.

RFA’s retirement guide
is nearly ready …

… watch for the online reveal
The UNC Faculty Retirement Planning Guide, in preparation
now for over 2½ years, is nearly finished. A joint project of the
Retired Faculty Association and UNC’s Office of Human
Resources, the guide has been prepared by RFA members
Barbara Wasik, Marila Cordeiro-Stone and Tom Clegg, working
closely with a Sheree Harmon, Joe Williams and Hilary Hall in
OHR. Final copy editing and checking is underway, with the
“big online reveal” expected very soon.
The need for such a guide first emerged during retired faculty
seminar discussions at UNC’s Institute for the Arts and
Humanities. It assembles within its 30 pages relevant UNC
retirement-related information for faculty at various stages of
their academic careers. It also contains advice from over 30
UNC retirees for their still-active faculty colleagues.
The guide’s four main sections are: “Early Career – Choose a
Retirement Plan”; “Mid-Career – Will You Have Enough to
Retire?”; “Late Career – Finding Your Path Through Pre-
Retirement”; and “Executing Your Transition to Retirement.”
Subsections address subjects ranging from finding independent
sources of investment advice, to phased-retirement
considerations, to health care options for faculty and their
dependents, to UNC resources still available to retirees.
Tasks ahead are to announce the guide’s availability to all
faculty, deans, directors and department chairs. It will also be
distributed to, and is intended as a ready resource for, all unit
department managers and HR managers. The plan is to update
the guide at least annually to reflect changes in federal, state,
UNC system and UNC-CH campus regulations and practices. It
will be maintained at OHR as an official UNC resource about
faculty retirement topics, superseding all previously used
information.                                                             — Tom Clegg

Bylaw changes ready for review
Two substantive changes are being proposed in Retired Faculty
Association’s bylaws, which have not been updated since 2016.
One change would shorten the terms in office for three top
officers. The other would require an electronic poll so all
members can vote on proposed changes that require a vote.
RFA President Donna Falvo appointed a subcommittee of the
executive committee to review the bylaws and propose any
updates, clarifications or other changes they thought timely and
appropriate. The executive committee unanimously endorsed
the subcommittee’s proposed changes.
The revised bylaws will be circulated to the RFA membership
for review and comment, and will be submitted for the
membership’s approval at the next RFA meeting (Sept. 23).
Click here for a PDF.
Most proposed changes clarify existing practices. One
substantive change would shorten the current two-year terms of
president-elect, president and past president to one year. The
rationale is that currently the person elected in this capacity is
agreeing to a six-year commitment (two years in each position),
a significant fraction of the remaining lifetime of a retired
faculty member, as well as an impediment to cultivation of
broader member engagement and new leadership.
The second proposed change is to conduct voting electronically
after the general meeting when issues requiring a vote are
discussed. This change would enable all voting members of RFA
to have the opportunity to vote, and not just those present at the
meeting. During the pandemic, since RFA general meetings
have been held virtually, voting has been conducted
electronically out of necessity.
The proposal to make electronic voting permanent still provides
for discussion and amendments from the floor during in-person
meetings, but then allows voting participation by all voting
members of RFA rather than just those present at the general
meeting.
The proposed exception is when there are amendments to the
bylaws, which require a two-thirds majority of voting members
present at any general meeting rather than of the entire
membership, given the difficulty of ensuring participation by
two-thirds of all voting members.                    — Pete Andrews

The President's Letter

Still facing  the challenges of COVID
Welcome to the 2021-2022 academic year, and a special
welcome to all our new RFA members. As we begin the new
academic year, we also take time to review the past year, with its
challenges.
We also remember former RFA President Don Boulton, whom
we recently lost. He will long be remembered for his many
achievements at the University as well as his service and
dedication to RFA. His contributions to and vision for RFA are
greatly appreciated. His memory and his work will live on
among us.
During the past year, due to the pandemic, we
had to make many changes of plans. Despite
pandemic restrictions, we continued to
remain involved and to strive to keep RFA
members informed and connected. We had all
hoped that by our first general meeting of this
academic year, the pandemic would be behind
us and we could resume our regular in-person
meetings for our membership.
The first general meeting of this academic year will be Sept. 23
featuring Rep. Graig Meyer, from the General Assembly.
Despite our optimism about the waning of the pandemic and
our ability to return to an in-person format, recent data makes it
clear that we haven’t yet turned the corner and that as infections
again rise, we must continue to be vigilant and flexible.
Therefore, concern for the safety of our RFA members and our
speaker persuaded us to return to the digital format. We are, of
course, disappointed. However, we also feel a social
responsibility to be prudent. Registration information for digital
attendance at the Sept. 23 meeting will be circulated later.
In the meantime, during these challenging times we continue to
work to advance retired faculty issues, advocate for retired
faculty, support the academic mission of the University and
celebrate the work of UNC faculty with regard to research,
teaching and service. As always, we welcome your thoughts,
suggestions and comments. Please let us hear from you … and
we look forward to “seeing” you on Sept. 23.

— Donna Falvo

 Let’s talk
Once again RFA is offering  group conversations
for those facing the challenges of retirement
Retirement from a faculty position presents many
challenges and opportunities that can be difficult to
navigate.  This fall, for the second time, the Retired Faculty
Association is offering a series of small-group conversations
for retired faculty who are facing similar challenges. In
addition, we hope that such conversations will help
participants develop new connections with other retired
faculty members. 
Joanne Gard Marshall (Information and Library Science)
Robert K. Peet (Biology) plan to offer a second set
of four Zoom conversations on on four consecutive
Tuesdays, beginning Oct. 26 and ending Nov. 16.
Participants will be expected to attend all four sessions. 
Each of the 1.5-hour Zoom conversations will center on a
set of questions and a couple of short readings.  The
sessions will start with the same topics used in the
inaugural 2020 program: (1) who we are and what are  our
views on and experiences in retirement, (2) retirement
during the pandemic, (3) where do we go from here, and (4)
leaving a legacy and finding fulfillment. 
The hope is that such conversation groups will continue,
perhaps once a semester, with past participants taking over
the roles of organization and leadership. Potential
participants may contact either Marshall
(marshall@ils.unc.edu) or Peet (peet@unc.edu) with
questions or to indicate their interest in registering.

Philosophy across generations
The UNC philosophy department at UNC would like to deepen
its collaboration with the Retired Faculty Association to create
intergenerational spaces for learning and discussion about life’s
most pressing questions. 
During the spring 2021 semester, UNC undergraduates
participated in weekly philosophical discussions with members
of the RFA, received feedback on written work from
“intergenerational peer reviewers” and hosted an
intergenerational philosophy capstone event during the exam
period. We hope to continue our experiential education
partnership in spring 2022.
In the meantime, we are offering to host smaller-scale
intergenerational discussions and deliberations with
undergraduates studying philosophy and with students
affiliated with the department’s Parr Center for Ethics. 
At its core, philosophy is about asking questions and critically
reflecting on our beliefs and values. We believe it is best
practiced in the company of others.

 — Michael Vazquez
michael.vazquez@unc.edu

Scam alert
Be aware of potential scam
emails, even though they may
appear to be from the RFA or
another legitimate source.
When in doubt, always check
the address of the person or
organization listed as sending
the email.  If the address is
different from emails you
have received before, beware.
Be especially suspicious of e-
mails asking for money, for
donations or for you to “lend
a hand.”
Over the past few months
several individuals have
reported receiving e-mails
appearing to be from RFA or
from individual members of
the executive committee that
in fact turned out to be scam
e-mails. When in doubt,
before answering check in a
separate e-mail directly with
the person or organization
listed as the sender.

Membership:
It’s time to act

Reminder: If you haven’t
done so already, please
renew your RFA
membership for the
2021-2022 academic
year!
And if you’re reading this
but you’re not yet a
member of RFA, we
would love to have you
join us! Click here to
access the membership
form for renewal or new
membership!
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